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From the Committee
Notice of Annual General Meeting
Our AGM  will be held Thursday 26 September at 
10.00 am in the RSL hall. 

Items which will be addressed at this meeting will 
include:

•	 the election of office bearers for the year 2025

•	 the presentation of the Annual Treasurers report

•	 appointment of Auditor for 2025

•	 the setting of fees for the  year  commencing 
January 1st 2025.

As the Treasurer will be reporting a substantial 
trading deficit for this year the committee will be 
recommending the first increase in full membership 
fees since our formation. Luckily we are able to meet 
this year’s deficit from our existing funds. The new 
fee structure which will be put to members and voted 
on is $30 per annum full membership and $25 per 
annum for Associates. The joining fee to remain at $5. 
These fees are still well below almost all other U3As.  

AGM Guest Speaker
Our guest speaker will be Professor Barry Golding.  
His subject is Six Peaks Speak.  Barry is writing 
a book about the hills surrounding Creswick 
and will concentrate more on our closest, being 
Kooroocheang and Beckworth.  We are expecting a 
large number of members  to take this opportunity 
to hear such a distinguished speaker  and it would be 
advisable to book early.

Professor Golding AM, is 
an Honorary Professor 
in adult and community 
education of Federation 
University Australia 
in Ballarat since June 
2021. From 2011-13 
he was Associate Dean, 
Research, School of 
Education & Arts at 
University of Ballarat, 
and founder of the RAVE 
(Researching Adult & 
Vocational Education) Group. Between June 2015 
and June 2021 Dr Golding  was Professor (Adjunct) of 
Federation University Australia.

In June 2016 he was appointed to the Member of 
the Order of Australia (AM)  In the Queen’s Birthday 
Honours in recognition of his ‘significant contribution 
to tertiary education as a researcher and author, to 
professional organisations and to the community’. 

Barry is also founder, in 1993,  former President 
(2013-16)  and Life Member of the Great Dividing Trail 
Association, responsible for creating and maintaining 
four main walking and mountain bike tracks totalling 
around 270km that now link Ballarat, Daylesford, 
Castlemaine and Bendigo. 

Aside from a PhD in Education from University of 
Melbourne, Barry has an Honours Degree in Science 
(Geology) from The University of Melbourne, a 
Bachelor Arts (majoring in Philosophy of Science 
and Feminism) from Deakin University, as well as 
postgraduate qualifications in Environmental Science 
(Masters) from Monash University and Education 
(Graduate Diploma in Education and Graduate 
Diploma  in Educational Administration) from The 
University of Melbourne. 

Barry Golding was awarded the Australian Men’s 
Shed Association ‘Ted Donnelly Award’ in 2013 for 
his ‘outstanding contribution to the Men’s Shed 
movement’.  Barry is a former core member of the 
eight person Mulga Bill’s Bicycle Band from 1970-76.
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Look how instinctively, the mother croc carries the  
baby in its mouth. Nature is beautiful.

Trivia Quiz

1.	 According to government press releases, which 
world leader bowled a perfect 300 game on 
his first attempt, struck 11 holes in one on one 
round of golf and could drive at the age of 
three? 

2.	 Which US President ran 6 companies that went 
bankrupt, fought at Wrestlemania 23 and, whilst 
at school, punched his music teacher in the face? 

3.	 Which famous cartoon character’s real first 
name is Minerva? 

4.	 How many times did Sherlock Holmes say 
“Elementary, my dear Watson” in total across all 
the books by Arthur Conan Doyle? 

5.	 “I told you I was ill” is carved on the gravestone 
of which British comedian and cast member of 
The Goon Show? 

6.	 Which classic children’s book came about when 
the editor bet the author that he could not write 
a book using fewer than 50 different words? 

7.	  In which country are the only cashpoints in the 
world that can be used in Latin? 

8.	  What phrase is inscribed on the tombstone 
of Mel Blanc, best known for voicing a famous 
cartoon character? 

9.	 In Kansas, is it illegal to shoot a rabbit from a 
motorboat?

10.	The makers of a haemorrhoid cream approached 
the estate of Johnny Cash for permission to use 
which song in its advertisements? 

Answers on page 6.
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LOCAL HISTORY

Ruby Lindsay
Ruby Lindsay was born at Creswick on 20 March 
1885. She was known as an illustrator, cartoonist 
and painter. Ruby was born into an artistic family 
with three of her brothers (Norman, Lionel, and 
Percy Lindsay) also being highly regarded artists.

Ruby was the seventh child and second daughter 
of Robert Charles William Alexander Lindsay (1843-
1915), a surgeon from Londonderry, Ireland, 
and his wife Jane Elizabeth (1848-1932), 
the daughter of Reverend Thomas 
Williams, a Wesleyan missionary.

Ruby’s father Robert, after 
graduating in medicine from the 
University of Glasgow, sailed as a 
medical officer on the Red Rose, 
reaching Melbourne on 16 June 
1864. He began to work as a 
surgeon at Creswick in regional 
Victoria. On 18 May 1869 Robert 
Lindsay married Jane Williams at 
Ballarat.

Their sons were educated at the 
local state school and at Creswick 
Grammar School. Ruby’s brothers, 
Percy, Lionel and Norman in turn edited the 
“Boomerang”, the school’s unofficial magazine.

The Lindsay children were amazingly artistic with 
five of the siblings, including Ruby, following creative 
pursuits. Their early interest in art was encouraged 
by their maternal grandfather who took them on 
regular visits to the Ballarat Fine Art Gallery where 
Norman’s imagination was fired by Solomon J. 
Solomon’s powerful painting “Ajax and Cassandra”.

Photographs taken by her brother Norman, record 
Ruby at age 15 joining in with the bohemian back 
garden and theatrical frolics at Creswick with the 
Lindsay brothers and their friends, the Dyson 
brothers, including Will who was later to become 
Ruby’s husband.

Ruby was completely dedicated to becoming an 
artist and encouraged by her elder sister Mary, left 
home for Melbourne in 1901 when she was 16, 
ostensibly to live with and keep house for her eldest 
brother Percy, but in reality it was to study art at the 
National Gallery School in Melbourne.

Ruby, very talented and already quite accomplished, 
was easily drawn into the world of freelance black 
and white illustration and made a steady but 
humble income as an illustrator for the “Hawklet”, 
the fourth member of her family to become a staff 
artist for this police gazette.

She worked with great dedication, made her own 
clothes, and lived off the meagre income she made 
from illustration and the one pound that her sister 

Mary sent her each week.

Wishing to follow her own path and not 
ride on the reputation of her well-known 

Lindsay brothers, Ruby took to signing 
her works ‘Ruby Lind’.

In 1905, when she was 20 years old, 
Ruby designed the cover for “The 
Waddy”, a publication that ran for 
only one issue. It also included a 
full-page drawing by Will Dyson. 
The next year Ruby illustrated 
William Moore’s “Studio Sketches”.

In November 1906, Ruby’s brother 
Lionel married Jean Dyson, whose 

three brothers, Ted, Will and Ambrose, 
had managed to survive with freelance 

writing and illustration, and she became 
close to the Dyson family.

From 1906 to 1908 she joined the Dyson’s in 
drawing illustrations and cartoons for the Adelaide 
satirical journal magazine, “The Gadfly” (1906-08), 
edited by C.J. Dennis and A.E. Martin. Her cover 
illustration from 27 March 1907, which showed a 
young woman crossing the street being ogled by a 
line of men, could have been drawn from her own 
experience as she was acutely embarrassed by the 
attention her beauty received. Of shy disposition, 
Ruby was regarded as the beauty of the Lindsay 
family and was described by Henry Tonks as “the 
most beautiful creature I ever looked at”.

Ruby’s illustrations were also published in the 
Sydney-based “Bulletin” and “Lone Hand”. She 
became a regular illustrator for Steele Rudd’s 
Magazine and with Ruth Simpson and Ashton 
Murphy, she illustrated “Back at Our Selection” 
(1906), providing 11 drawings. At the 1907 
“Women’s Work Exhibition” in Melbourne, Ruby 
Lind’s Book Lovers’ Library poster was awarded 
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first prize; she also won a silver medal and a special 
prize for best Design exhibit. She designed the First 
Class Diploma certificate awarded at the exhibition 
(a group of allegorical women). Ruby Lind’s cartoon 
on the exhibition for the “Bulletin” was the only 
cartoon on the exhibition identified as being by a 
woman artist.

Her work was beginning to attract critical attention. 
William Moore noted in the “Native Companion” 
from 2 December 1907: “She has turned out every 
variety of drawing, from book illustrations to designs 
for pantomimic costumes. As the designer of the 
prize diploma and the prize poster exhibited at the 
Women’s Exhibition, Ruby Lindsay must realise that 
she has already made a distinct advance.” Moore 
later interviewed her for “New Idea” (6 December 
1907,] as a successful woman black and white artist 
who: ‘tried every form of black and white, from the 
poster to the bookplate’. Haldane MacFall described 
her as: “one of the most remarkable women-artists 
with pen-line now living” in his 1911 publication “A 
History of Painting”.

When Percy Lindsay married in 1906 Ruby could 
no longer maintain the pretence of being his 
housekeeper, a fiction that amused her siblings 
because she was notoriously uninterested in 
domestic duties. She was however determined to 
make her own path and maintained an aggressive 
indifference to the attentions of men who claimed 
they wished to further her career.

With the help of her sister Mary, Ruby found other 
lodgings in Melbourne and her drawings remained 
in demand. She was also an active member of the 
lively circle of artists, journalists, writers, barristers, 
and musicians that met regularly at Fasoli’s 
restaurant.

Around this time Will Dyson became a persistent 
admirer of Ruby. On 30 September 1909, when 
she was 24 years old, Ruby married Will Dyson at 
Creswick and in October they sailed for London 
via Colombo, accompanied by Ruby’s famous 
artist brother Norman Lindsay. Will and Norman 
had organized large and successful exhibitions in 
Australia of their cartoon work prior to sailing to 
fund their overseas trip. Both men went to London, 
hoping to find further recognition of their work 
abroad.

While Will found it easy to fit into English society, 
Norman disliked London and when in 1910 Norman 
was joined by his new partner Rose Soady the 

relationship between him and Will and Ruby 
became strained when they declined to meet Rose 
an account of Norman and Rose living together out 
of marriage. Rose and Norman returned to Australia 
and regrettably Ruby never spoke to them again.

In London Ruby and Will Dyson collaborated on 
black-and-white illustrations and posters. Will 
concentrated on the figures while Ruby drew 
landscape backgrounds. Dyson also developed his 
career as a political cartoonist and caricaturist. Ruby 
continued to paint fans and illustrated children’s 
books such as “Naughty Sophia” published in 
London in 1912. She also sent drawings back to 
Australia for publications such as the “Lone Hand” 
and the “Bulletin”.

Ruby’s feminist instincts came to the fore and she 
began to draw political cartoons for Christabel 
Pankhurst’s “The Suffragette” as well as posters 
supporting socialist causes. One of her most 
arresting images was a lithograph poster produced 
in about 1912 with the slogan: “Mothers! ‘Make the 
World Fit for Me: Vote Labour”. The subject was a 
small naked girl with arms outstretched, presumably 
based on her only child and daughter Elizabeth 
Dyson (1911-1956) (known as Betty) who was born 
on 11 September in 1911 when Ruby was 26 years 
old.
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Old Gold Bank
Located in the main street this beautifully 
maintained building was formerly a branch of the 
Bank of New South Wales.
It was established in 1854 with Mr Alex Lewers 
managing the branch. The present building was 
opened in 1860 with the second story extension 
with residence added in 1863.
“It is narrated that a land owner at Spring Hill had 
become indebted in some – not large – amount to 
one of the banks and the authorities in Melbourne 
by becoming dissatisfied with the security, insisted 
upon their local manager,  Mr Alex  Lewers  to take 
up the mortgage himself under penalty of dismissal. 
The manager did so very reluctantly. He however 
formed a small company who set to work to mine 
the paddock and did so with a brilliant success”.  
The Argus 1876
Lewers not only helped form the Lewers freehold 
company, he also received 10% of all gold produced 
by mines on his land, a business model which 
assured his prosperity. 
Lewers Freehold Mining Company April 
1873-February 1875 produced 395 kg of gold. 

Sources: Buried Rivers of Gold, Creswick a Living 
History.

Photo from Bill’s bad photo collection.

During World War I Ruby stayed in London caring 
for her daughter Betty while Will became Australia’s 
first official war artist. From family accounts it 
appears that she deprived herself to ensure that 
Betty’s health did not suffer with wartime rationing.
After the war in 1919 Ruby travelled with her 
younger brother Daryl to visit cousins in Belfast 
and Dublin. During the visit to Ireland, Ruby caught 
the Spanish influenza virus, a pandemic sweeping 
Europe, and tragically died in Chelsea, London a few 
days later, on 12 March 1919, only 8 days shy of her 
34th Birthday. Ruby’s death at the young age of 33 
cut short the promise of a very successful career. 
She was buried in London at Hendon Cemetery and 
the name on her tombstone read “Ruby Lind”. When 
he husband Will Dyson died in 1938, he was buried 
in the same grave as Ruby.
Ruby Lindsay’s art was preserved through the 
combined efforts of her husband Will Dyson, sister 
Mary, and her brothers Lionel and Daryl.  Shortly 
after her death, her widowed husband Will Dyson 
published “Poems: In Memory of a Wife” (1919) 
and also edited “The Drawings of Ruby Lind” (1920) 
published by Cecil Palmer in London in 1920. Ruby’s 
siblings ensured that examples of her original 
drawings entered public collections, mainly the 
Ballarat Fine Art Gallery and the National Gallery 
of Victoria. Ruby’s brother Daryl Lindsay, who had 
turned to art after he became will Dyson’s batman 
in France, ensured that this sister was remembered 
in his memoir, “The Leafy Tree” published in 
Melbourne in 1965.
Ruby was admitted to the Australian Cartoonists Hall 
of Fame in 2020.

A couple of signs which got to my sense of 
humour recently…
•	 “Toilet under repair. Sorry for any incontinence.”
•	 Outside a coffee shop: “According to one lady 

on Trip Adviser we have the worst coffee she 
has ever tasted.”
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Healthy Brain = Happy Life
If you are interested in gaining an understanding 
of how to keep your brain happy and maintain a 
healthy life, then this may be the program for you.

This will be a 5-week, 1 hour per week (10.30 am 
to 11.30 am) interactive discussion, with practical 
outcomes for you to follow, commencing on 
Thursday 26 September and through to 24 October. 
Venue to be advised.

If you want to age gracefully then come along and 
be a part of this interactive discussion.

If you are interested in how to improve your 
nutrition, then this interactive discussion is for you.

If you simply would like to know more about what 
you are currently doing to maintain a healthy 
active brain and lifestyle then this is the interactive 
discussion you need to attend.

This program will be presented by Dr Roy J Hardman 
Cognitive Neuroscientist. Associate Researcher 
Swinburne University of Technology Centre for 
Mental Health and Brain Sciences School of Health 
Sciences.

Go online to register your interest in taking part.

U3A Membership Policy
When a member pays the required membership 
subscriptions they become a member of Creswick 
& District U3A and must follow the Terms and 
Conditions of membership. Listed below are 
some of these conditions. The complete list of 
Conditions and Policies is available on the website.
1.	 Always act in the best interests of the U3A 

and never do anything to bring the U3A into 
disrepute.

2.	 Abide by the terms and conditions of the 
constitution.

3.	 Treat fellow members with respect and 
courtesy  
at all times.

4.	 Comply with and support the decisions of the 
elected Committee.

Trivia Answers
1. Kim Jong Un; 2. Donald Trump; 3. Minnie Mouse; 4. Zero;  
5. Spike Milligan; 6. Green Eggs and Ham; 7. Vatican City;  
8. That’s All Folks (he was the voice of Bugs Bunny); 9. True;  
11. Ring of Fire.

http://online
https://www.creswicku3a.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/12/Combined-Policies.pdf

